El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Chapter Meeting – May 13, 2010 – Janice Pelzel’s 

Call to order – 7 PM

Guests: Gary Barr, Bobby Pelzel

Attendance: Cindy Bolch, Donna Lewis, Sue Taylor, Lucy Coward, Anne Barr, Gary McDaniel, Cindy McDaniel, Carolyn Burford, Janice Pelzel, Rusty Thomas, Katherine Bedrich, Ann Collins, Paul Unger, Lisa Davenport, Ed Burleson, Dorothy Mayer. 
            




Secretary - Janice Pelzel; March minutes –Approved motion
  Lisa Davenport with 2nd Ed Burleson
  April minutes-Approved: Motion Lucy Coward -2nd Cindy Bolch

Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer $9379.71 in account. $5780 has been received in donations for the Nature Festival.  $1767.68 has been paid out.  
Nature experiences to share 
Several shared nature stories.
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2010-2011

Membership – Cindy Bolch – Awards:  Gary and Cindy McDaniels received their Master Naturalist Certification.
Carolyn Burford received 2009 Re-Certification.

Ann Collins received a 1000 volunteer hour Dragonfly.

Program – V.P. – Phyllis Shuffield

There will be no June Chapter meeting.  There will possibly be a party at Apache Pass on June 17.  More information will coming about this,
Volunteer – Connie Roddy 

Historian – Lucy Coward 

The scrap book is being worked on.  Keep sending articles and pictures.
Host – Cindy McDaniels – Thank you to Anne Barr, Carolyn Burford, Janice Johnson, Sue Taylor, and Dorothy Meyer for delicious refreshments.
Advanced Training – Lisa Davenport – Possible upcoming trainings might be “bee keeping”, and journal writing.  Rusty Thomas won a hiking GPS by identifying the most invasive species from the last Invasive Species workshop. 

Communication – Don Travis - Be sure and check our web site often for updates.
Training –Lisa Davenport – 2010 class- The second class has been held.  The third class will be a field trip to Lake Somerville from 9am to 12am on May 22.
Nature Festival – Ann Collins / Committee report on Hut- 600 back packs have been donated.  200 flashlights have been purchased.  The movie is in question concerning copy right laws. Help is needed for parking.  Benches and chairs are needed.  Community service workers may be used to help with trash.  Carolyn Burford has collected items to be given as door prizes at the Festival.
The Nature of Milam Co. project –Katherine Bedrich – More about this later.
ACTIVITIES
1. Dewberry Festival – Youth Fishing- 8 members volunteered, 350 youth

2. Cameron Lion’s Club Auction – Went well.  Maybe $3500 donation for chapter.
3. May 26th: 10-5PM Millennium Seed Bank-Summer & Fall Species Flo Oxley$5.00 for lunch.        Please RSVP by May 20 Contact Debbie Harris,CR234loop@yahoo.com
4. May 27, Thurs. 9-12 Mushrooms & Fungi, by Flo Oxley (same as above)
5. Thorndale Vol Fire Dept Cook-Off Sat. June 26, 2010 – info Booth- The chapter will pay $20.00 for the booth. Motion made by Ann Collins and 2nd by Anne Barr. 
6. TMN Annual Meeting – October 22-24, 2010 – Millennium Seed Bank Presentation by MN & MG – Ed Burleson , Flo Oxley  This may be postponed for this year.
7. Bluebird houses for survey…free to take and put up.  Some need work.  The houses are at the Extension Office.  If you take a house you have to participate in a survey..
INTEREST GROUPS – Anything to share

Bats will not meet until after Festival.
Horned Lizard Group- Lucy Coward gave a presentation at A&M .

Photography- Be sure to talk up the contest.

Millennium Seed Bank- Jenny Williams would like a work day at her house to collect seeds.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

*Support the American Legion in Cameron at the Hut on Tuesday, May 18, 2010 

   Pancake Supper: 5:00pm; $5.00


*Respect of invitation.
Meeting at Anne Barr’s on May 18 for Nature Festival planning.  She will furnish drinks.  Bring your own sack lunch. 
Dorothy Mayer will be doing posting for ECRMN . Be sure to tell her to post.

Next meeting – Date/Place/Time                                                     Motion to adjourn 

No Regular Meeting for June.          Dorothy Mayer made motion with 






Anne Barr seconding.

